

Office
of the
Director of
Education

P.O. Box 3110 963 Airport Road North Bay, ON P1B 8H1

Phone: 705.472.8170 Toll free:

1.800.278.4922 Fax: 705.472.9927

Web site:

www.nearnorthschools.ca

June 21, 2016

Barbara McCool, Chair Nipissing-Parry Sound Catholic District School Board 1000 High Street North Bay, ON P1B 6S6

Dear Barbara,

A number of months ago, our Director of the Near North District School Board, Jackie Young, asked if your board might be interested in joining forces to address the Ministry's desire to have coterminous boards form strong and purposeful planning partnerships; thereby gaining priority and confidence with the Ministry of Education, as outlined Memo 2015:B09 Release of New Pupil Accommodation Review Guideline and Community Planning Partnerships Guideline.

At that time, it was thought that the response was one of no interest to move in this direction. I am respectfully asking for a formal response to our request as we continue working through our Capital Planning process. It would be most appreciated if you could please respond by end of this school year.

Sincerely,

David Thompson, Chair

C. Honourable Mitzie Hunter, Minister of Education



Office
of the
Director of
Education

P.O. Box 3110 963 Airport Road North Bay, ON

P1B 8H1 Phone:

Toll free:

705.472.8170

1.800.278.4922 Fax: 705.472.9927

Web site:

www.nearnorthschools.ca

June 21, 2016

Denis Labelle, Présidente Conseil scolaire public du Nord-Est de l'Ontario PO Box 3600 820 Lakeshore Drive North Bay, ON P1B 9T5

Dear Denis,

A number of months ago, our Director of the Near North District School Board, Jackie Young, asked if your board might be interested in joining forces to address the Ministry's desire to have coterminous boards form strong and purposeful planning partnerships; thereby gaining priority and confidence with the Ministry of Education, as outlined Memo 2015:B09 Release of New Pupil Accommodation Review Guideline and Community Planning Partnerships Guideline.

At that time, it was thought that the response was one of no interest to move in this direction. I am respectfully asking for a formal response to our request as we continue working through our Capital Planning process. It would be most appreciated if you could please respond by end of this school year.

Sincerely,

David Thompson, Chair

C. Honourable Mitzie Hunter, Minister of Education



Office
of the
Director of
Education

P.O. Box 3110 963 Airport Road North Bay, ON

P1B 8H1 Phone:

705.472.8170

Toll free:

1.800.278.4922 Fax: 705.472.9927

Web site:

www.nearnorthschools.ca

June 21, 2016

Diane Corriveau, Présidente Conseil scolaire catholique Franco-Nord 681-C, Chippewa Ouest North Bay, ON P1B 6G8

Dear Diane,

A number of months ago, our Director of the Near North District School Board, Jackie Young, asked if your board might be interested in joining forces to address the Ministry's desire to have coterminous boards form strong and purposeful planning partnerships; thereby gaining priority and confidence with the Ministry of Education, as outlined Memo 2015:B09 Release of New Pupil Accommodation Review Guideline and Community Planning Partnerships Guideline.

At that time, it was thought that the response was one of no interest to move in this direction. I am respectfully asking for a formal response to our request as we continue working through our Capital Planning process. It would be most appreciated if you could please respond by end of this school year.

Sincerely,

David Thompson, Chair

C. Honourable Mitzie Hunter, Minister of Education